
 
 
 
 
 

Bim Afolami MP 

Member of Parliament for Hitchin & Harpenden 

House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA 

Tel: 01582 310 160  

 

 

Cllr Elizabeth Dennis-Harburg, 

Leader of the Council, 

North Herts Council, 

Council Offices, 

Gernon Road, 

Letchworth Garden City, 

SG6 3JF 

 

2nd November 2022 

 

Dear Elizabeth, 

 

Changes to North Hertfordshire Bin Collections 

 

I trust this letter is well received. 

 

A number of constituents have contacted me with concerns about North Herts Council’s plans to cut bin 

collections, with general waste bins to be collected just once every three weeks. I share these concerns – 

waste collection is a vital service that residents pay for through their Council Tax. 

 

A move to three-weekly general waste collections could lead to increases in fly-tipping, result in rubbish 

bags which do not fit in bins ending up on streets in North Hertfordshire and create public health concerns, 

with over-flowing bins increasing the likelihood of attracting rats amongst other public health problems. 

 

I urge the Labour and Liberal Democrat Administration to reconsider these plans. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

 

 
 


